
Nyack Parks Meeting: 10/26/22  
 
Members in attendance: 
    Jim Willcox 
    Carolyn Cairns 
    Andrea DeVitto 
 
 
Meeting started at 7pm via ZOOM call 
 
Points of Discussion: 
 
1 – When will the resurfacing of the children’s playground and pathway begin? Village working 
with playground consultant to help determine needs. 
 
2 — New playground equipment. Questions about status of playground equipment purchases, 
and the budget for fixing or replacing current equipment.  
 
3 – Audit of benches in the park – need to count and locate them on a map and which need 
repair. Jim said he will undertake this project. 
 
4 – Addition of a Horseshoe Pit and Bocci Ball Court. Discussions about whether a horseshoe 
pit will be implemented in Memorial Park. The park used to have one, and oner is actually 
included in the master plan for the park. 
 
5 – Marina Parking Lot: (Andrea to follow up with Andy). Asking the village to reassess parking 
spaces, spots reserved for trailer parking, etc. Nothing will be done until the village ascertains if 
it will receive a grant to redo the parking in the marina and address flooding issues. Does the 
village still have a parking consultant? 
 
Another issue: The amount of vehicle traffic has significantly increased in the surrounding 
streets and within the lot, should discuss with village administrator to analyze traffic flow and 
consider any other safety measures for pedestrians (adding raised cross walks) and vehicles to 
ensure a safe flow of traffic. 
 
There was a suggestion that curb loud noise, tailgating, partying, etc., the village consider 
allowing paid overnight resident parking in the lot. Andrea to follow up with Andy/Joe. 
 
        


